

The Hon Andrew Constance MP

Minister for Transport and Infrastructure

Ms Helen Minnican Clerk of the Legislative Assembly Parliament House Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000



PQ18/00397

Dear Ms Minnican

I write in response to the petition lodged on 24 May 2018 by Mr Anoulack Chanthivong MP, Member for Macquarie Fields, requesting the Government improve commuter parking at Edmondson Park train station.

The NSW Government is committed to making life easier for public transport customers. This includes providing customers with more parking near key stations and interchanges.

The NSW Government has responded to community feedback with the 2018-19 NSW Budget including funding to start planning for improvements to parking at Edmondson Park and Leppington stations. Initial planning work will start in the next few months with the local community and stakeholders kept informed as work progresses.

The NSW Government is also trialling new, creative and better ways for customers who use public transport to travel to their destination safely, efficiently and reliably when it suits them. On-demand public transport allows customers to book transport from or near their home to a local transport hub or landmark. On demand services for the Edmondson Park area operate during the morning and afternoon weekday peak periods.

Transport for NSW is reviewing how customers access Edmondson Park. Transport for NSW will work with Liverpool City and Camden Councils and the community to improve access to these two stations.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

THE HON ANDREW CONSTANCE MP